
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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COS.49 /04
THEATRE/ARTS CENTRE

With reference to Minute COS.28/04, the Overview and Scrutiny Manager advised that he had contacted the Chairman of the Lonsdale Trust regarding progress with the feasibility study into the Lonsdale Arts Centre.

The current situation was that the Lonsdale site had been sold to a commercial developer but the Chairman of its Trust felt that this did not mean that the Art Centre project had no future.  Rather the Trust were seeking to find an alternative site to realise their proposal.  They still planned, with the assistance of the funding provided by the City Council, to carry out feasibility study to take the project forward.

The Portfolio Holder reminded Members that the Executive had allocated up to £25,000, to represent 50% of the cost of a feasibility study of the Lonsdale site.  He advised that the money was still there if it was required but the case would have to be made by the Trust relating to another scheme on another site.

Members expressed disappointment that the Lonsdale site was no longer available and commented that as there was a perceived need for a project of this kind, the Council should be supporting this through its community leadership role.  Members expressed hope that this project could be progressed either by the Lonsdale Trust or by some other body in a way that would provide a theatre for Carlisle.  In discussing the matter, Members commented on the importance of any theatre being located within the city centre area in order that it would be readily accessible for majority of the people.  They commented on the implications in terms of the evening economy and economic regeneration within the city and welcomed the Portfolio Holder’s comments about the funding being available for an alternative feasibility study of an alternative site.  Members emphasised that any alternative site would have to be within the City Centre area.

RESOLVED – (1)  That this Committee expresses its disappointment that after all the effort put in by this Committee and by the Lonsdale Trust, the sale of the Lonsdale site means that the project has not been progressed.

(2) That it be recommended to the Executive that they look favourably on retaining up to £25,000 for another feasibility study on another possible alternative site within the City Centre area.

(3) That given the importance of a theatre for Carlisle and the impact on the evening economy, the Overview and Scrutiny Manager ensure that the matter is discussed by the evening economy task group as they progress the review.







